
P.  02 6499 2222  F. 02 6499 2200  E. council@begavalley.nsw.gov.au  

www.begavalley.nsw.gov.au         /begavalley.shirecouncil

Satisfaction survey on the way
Recent comments in letters to local newspapers claim that 
Council’s Community Strategic Plan review will not be informed 
by an independent customer satisfaction survey. This is not true. 

council news
Weekly market
Regarding the decision to allow a 
weekly market in Bega’s Littleton 
Gardens. A licence agreement with any 
potential user is required as this land is 
Council managed Crown Land. This is a 
requirement of the NSW Government, 
and any agreement must be approved 
by the NSW Minister for Lands. We have 
recently met with SCPA representatives 
and resolved on a way forward.

Tourism funding
The recent State and Federal funding 
received for tourism infrastructure in 
Merimbula and Eden is fully committed.
This means that developments at 
Merimbula airport for improvements 
to the runway and terminal, and the 
extension of the Eden wharf will go 
ahead regardless of a federal election 
outcome. We thank the NSW and Federal 
Governments for their support.

Get news!
We communicate Council news in many 
ways. Try signing up to some of these to 
keep up to date with all the latest.

E-News: send us your email address or 
sign up on our homepage and you'll 
receive this handy fortnightly newsletter.

Village Newsletter: look out for these in 
the windows of local post offices and in 
your inbox. Send us your email address 
and you can keep up to date with all the 
latest village news.

Twitter: follow live Council meeting 
resolutions - follow on @BegaValleyShire.

HAVE 
YOUR  
SAY

Get involved in 
decisions! Have your 
say on documents, 
plans and strategies 
that are open for 
public comment..

Have Your Say on:

• Draft Operational Plan, Revenue Policy, 
Budget and Fees & Charges.

• Assisted Access Pathway, Pambula 
Beach

• Planning Proposal - South Pambula 
Residential Land

 

Visit our website > Have Your Say! 

• Casual Learn to Swim instructors. 
Applications close 7 June.

• Civil Assets Manager. 
Applications close 9 June.

Visit Council's website for more info.

 

The Community Strategic Plan will be formed from numerous 
consultations, with the first, a community ambitions survey 
having recently travelled the Shire's towns and villages. 

The next stage will be targeted focus group consultations, 
followed by the third and final stage which is the vital customer 
satisfaction survey. 

Together, the information gathered from each of these stages 
will form the reviewed Community Strategic Plan, which will 
be deliberated and adopted by a newly elected Council in June 
2017. This will provide a window into the things that really 
matter in the community, and it will provide an ideal opportunity 
for the new Council to plan ahead using this information.
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